Ribble Valley Borough Council                                                                  

DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - APPROVAL

	Ref: 

	Application No: 
	3/2007/0139 

	Development Proposed:
	Retrospective application for the erection of a cedar greenhouse at 1 The Barn Owl, Chipping Road, Chaigley. 



	CONSULTATIONS: Parish Council

	Parish Council - No comments or observations received.



	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	N/A



	CONSULTATIONS: Nearby Residents

	No representations have been received.



	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	Policy G1 – Development Control

Policy H10 – Residential Extensions

Policy ENV1 – AONB 

Policy SPG – “Extensions and Alterations to Dwellings”.



	COMMENTS/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/RECOMMENDATION:

	The property is a converted barn in Chaigley. The application is for a garden room to the rear of the garage, being 3.7m long, 2.5m wide, with a pitched roof 2.5m at the apex.

The main issue is the impact on the area. There would be negligible neighbouring impact, and there is minimal impact on the barn as it is situated away from the property to the rear of the garage. 

The majority of the greenhouse in hidden behind the garage, and in my opinion the impact on the area is not significant enough to warrant a refusal. It is not visible from the road and causes no major detrimental visual impact and therefore I recommend accordingly. 



	SUMMARY OF REASONS FOR APPROVAL:

	The proposal has no significant detrimental impact on nearby residential amenity nor would it have an adverse visual impact.

	RECOMMENDATION: That conditional planning permission be granted.


DATE INSPECTED: 26/02/07














